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 The Bishop Indian Tribal Council encourages the community to continue to stay updated with 
the good things happening in our community by continuing to read all of the monthly newsletter arti-
cles and attend tribal meetings. For suggestions and comments on how to improve this newsletter 
article contact Brian Poncho @ (760)873-3584 ext. 1220. 

Continue on Page 17 

RAMAH Update / Toiyabe Update - 
 The BITC believes in supporting Toiyabe to become financially stable to satisfy their loan obligations. 
We have requested to meet with the board on a quarterly basis to discuss concerns/financials.  
Until Toiyabe can obtain financial stability, the Bishop Paiute Tribe has halted the distribution of RAHMA 
funds to tribal organizations and use the funds as a safeguard. Once we can determine that we are in the 
clear to distribute these funds we will notify the final allocation in an upcoming newsletter.  
We are asking Toiyabe to give a presentation on the status of the clinic at the upcoming General Council 
Meeting on Saturday, July 14, 2018 @ 8:30AM.  
New Gas Station- 
 On June 27, 2018 the US EDA Department officially announced the award of a $2.1 Million Dollar 
grant to the Bishop Paiute Tribe for infrastructure costs. The BPTC and BPDC will  immediately begin work-
ing forward toward the ground breaking of this project, this would include resolving the minimal concerns on 
environmental Impact study and RFP upcoming contractors for the project. We are happy to welcome on 
Seth Barlow as our Project Manager for the upcoming Gas station Project.   
 Emergency Housing Project- 
 After a walk-through by Council, BPT Staff, and Toiyabe Staff, to review the completed project, minor 
adjustments and safety concerns were identified. CDD staff will be making the changes needed to complete 
this project.  
The Tribe plans on setting the date for an open house where the community can come and see the units 
and learn more about how they will be utilized to assist Tribal Members in need.  
the two modular buildings are located on Diaz Ln, next to the Tribal Wellness Center and have been con-
verted into four (4) one-bedroom emergency hous-
ing units. For more information on this new and 
developing project you can read an update in the 
next Tribal Newsletter or by calling Gloriana Bailey 
@ 760-873-3584. 
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Field Trip  
On June 9th, òExploring Our Homelandsó was the theme of a N¿¿m¿ cultural-

historical field trip coordinated by Emma Williams, Elders Manager for the Bishop Trib-

al Elders Program, Monty Bengochia the Tribal Historic Preservation Officer and assis-

tance was also provided by Lea Belgarde of the Bishop Indian Education Center, 

and Felicia Landa and Tamia Shoshone of the Owens Valley Career Development 

Center/TANF.  

A special thanks to Laurine Napoles for sharing the interesting and valuable history of Sunland Indi-

an Reservation and especially the memories of the gardens, family homes, orchards and water 

that flowed through the irrigation ditches.  We were still able to see remnants of the old concrete 

irrigation ditch.  Water was supplied from the Owens River from a dirt canal near what is now the 

Bishop Gun Club.  When the Sunland Indian Reservation was established ownership of shares in the 

Owens River Canal Company was secured by the United States for the benefit of the Indians at 

Sunland.  

 

A special thank you to Sean Brown for researching and helping with the handouts for the field trip.   

 

We will be continuing this theme òExploring Our Homelandsó and will be taking field trips to the 

north and southern Inyo areas to sites of historical importance to our people. For more information 

please call the Elders Program at (760) 873 -3052.   
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Sunland Reservation  
 

Executive Order 1496 (Taft) Reserving for Indi-

an Purposes Certain Lands in the State of 

California.  This included Sunland Tract.  This 

order was to set aside funds for the Bishop 

Colony Reservation (1912).   

Battle of Bishop 

Creek  
 

The Owens Valley Indian War 

raged on in the years between 

1861 and 1866.  Bishop Creek 

Battleground is a site of one of 

several battles where both our 

people and white men were 

killed.  This battle occurred in 

April 1862 between our Nüümü 

tribes against ranchers and sol-

diers.  These battles prove our peopleõs resilience and determination to liberate 

our homelands from foreign invaders.  

Paradise/Swall Meadows  
 

Mayfield Canyon takes its name from Colonel 

Mayfield who died alongside one of the Cal-

vary men, Trooper Christopher Gillespie, when 

they were killed in a battle by our Nüümü fight-

ers.  Cavalry soldiers believed a group of 

Nüümü were hiding inside the canyon.  The sol-

diers set up camp at the mouth of the canyon 

and went inside to search for them.  Instead of cornering our people inside 

the canyon as the soldiers expected, they were forced to retreat back into 

the valley and Colonel Mayfield and Gillespie were killed.   

Special Historical Dates in Native Historyé July 10, 1863  
 

The beginning of the Fort Tejon March for the Nüümü of the Owens Valley.  The U.S. Mili-

tary's head count of Indians as they left Ft. Independence was 998.  More Indians joined 

the Ft. Tejon March (over a 1,000).  
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FOR ALL YOUTH 0-18 YEARS OLD 

Begins on June 11, 2018 and Ends August 10, 2018 

(Closed July 4th) 

Breakfast is from 7:30 a.m. to 8:30 a.m., Monday-Friday 

Lunch is from 11:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m., Monday-Friday 

Barlow Lane Gym ï 390 Barlow Lane 

No enrollment required ï all youth welcome 760 873-8740 

Bishop Indian Head Start would like to Congratulate Jazzlyn Arellano 

Santana daughter of Kayla Mallory and Luis Arellano Santana for her 

Perfect Attendance the 2017-2018 school year. Great Job Jazzy!!  

 

Perfect Attendance for BIHS staff goes to Tashina Brown. Your dedi-

cation to your work is greatly appreciated!  


